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 Key Dates 

8th-12th July Y6 IOW Residential visit 

Weds 10th July 4K Class Assembly 

Thurs 11th July History off the Page Y4 

Mon 15th July Sports Day morning 9am-11am 

Weds 17th July Secrets of Success Awards Evening 7pm 

Thurs 18th July 3pm Annual Reports to be collected 

Mon 22nd July Home Learning/Handwriting Assemblies 

(Invite only) 

Tues 23rd July Y6 Leavers’ Assembly to parents 9am 

Weds 24th July End of term 

 2019-2020 

Weds 4th Sept Beginning of Autumn Term for all pupils  

Non-Pupil Days 
2019-2020 

 3rd Sept  2019 4th Nov 2019 6th Jan 2020 

 24th Feb 2020  22nd May 2020 

Bank Holiday change – 4th May 2020 now 8th May 2020 

2020-2021 

 2nd Sept 2020 23rd Oct 2020 4th Jan 2021  

 22nd Feb 2021 28th May 2021 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Barnes Farm Junior School 

NEWSLETTER 
Summer Menu Week 3 beginning 8th July 2019  No 37 Fri 5th July 2019  Attendance 

96.6% 

Stars of the Week 

28th  June 2019 

 Summer Term 2019  

 Y6 Ruby Hillman 

 Charlie Carr 

 Luis Holmes 

Y5 James Finlay 

 Isla Francis 

 Alfie Craven 

Y4 Gracie-Mae Burgess 

 Myles Williams 

 Emily Lin 

Y3 Daniel Cousins 

 Ashleigh Hughes-Ellis 

 

Our contributions to the Essex 

Schools Showcase for the Arts were 

collected today ready to be 

displayed in the High Chelmer 

Shopping centre next week. A 

great achievement by our artists! 

http://www.barnesfarmjuniors.co.uk/website/school-meals/32869
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The Amazing Adventures of Superstan 
 

Y6 entertained both pupils and families over the 
course of this week with their full production of the 
“Amazing Adventures of Superstan”. It was a full-
length show and involved brilliant comic acting, 
superb choreography and wonderful singing from 

everyone involved. The attention to detail with the 
props was amazing. Thank you to all the Y6 staff 
involved who enabled it to happen in such a short 

space of time. 
 

5S Class Assembly 
 

5S treated parents and pupils alike to a special episode of ‘This Morning’ live from 
Austin, Texas for their class assembly which even included co-hosts Holly and Phil. 
The children in 5S demonstrated a wide range of skills, including drama, writing, 

geography, computing, art and not to forget their excellent line dancing skills! Thank 
you to the parents of 5S for providing the great costumes and props. 

 

Class Photos 
 

Class Photos were taken this week and copies are available to order at £1 each via 
ParentPay. Photographs will be delivered into school before the end of term. 

 
 

Early-Birds, Night-Owls Junior Club applications Welcome!  
 

The Infant school is still accepting any 
applications for places at the Junior Breakfast 

and After-school club provision from September 
2019 but places are filling up fast. Forms were 

emailed out to everyone last week. 
 

Parent Voice survey 
 

We will be emailing out a parent survey link with our annual reports but parents of 
pupils with SEND will be receiving an additional link to request feedback on their 

views on our provision today. 
 

Y6 Enterprise Update 
 

Thank you to all those parents who supported the Y6 enterprise stalls at the Display 
evening. The stalls each had a business plan and had been fully costed. Overall, the 
enterprise made a profit of £202.10 which will be ploughed back into funding events 

for Y6. 
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SchoolGames Update 
 

Football Update – our BFJS Lionesses roar! 
 

Congratulations to the year 5 and 6 boys football team who have had a very 
successful season and reached 2nd place in their league.  They have been fantastic 

representatives of our school and should feel very proud of their performance 
throughout the season. 

 
Congratulations and good luck to the year 5 and 6 girls football team who are finalists 
in the Chelmsford Schools Football League.  They are winners of their league and will 
now play against St Michaels Junior School who also won their league, to decide the 
overall winners.  We are keeping our fingers crossed for you all – our Barnes Farm 

Lionesses! 
 
 

Golfing Success 
 

Lily Frost from year 5 won 2nd place at the British Junior Golf 
Tour competition at The Three Rivers Golf Club in Cold 

Norton.  She is pictures here with  her medal.  This competition is 
for boys and girls aged 18 and under.  This was the first time in 

the competition  that three girls have won the top three places!   
Congratulations, Lily! We look forward to hearing about more of 

your successes.  
 
 

Rapid Fire - Cricket Congratulations 

 
Well done to the year 4 mixed cricket team who took 

part in the Chelmsford School’s  Rapid Fire Cricket 
Competition on Monday 1st July.  They played an 

amazing tournament as a team and were runners up in 
the tournament, losing out by only one catch. 

 
 

Chelmsford’s Gotta Dance 
 

Pupils from year five are busy 
rehearsing for the dance show which 

will take place on Tuesday 9th 
July.  They gave an al fresco 

performance to the rest of the 
school.  Can you guess what the 
theme is?  The legwarmers are a 
clue! We wish them luck for next 

week. 
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Staffing Update 
 
Following a restructure within the Chelmsford Learning Partnership (CLP), Mrs Julie 
Enever, our school business manager, has been successful in being appointed the 
finance manager at the Boswells School from September 2019. She has been at the 
school for 7 years and has helped to deliver a number of important building projects 
to the school including the Barn (2013) and the Arena (2016). Mrs Sandiford will now 
be working full-time in the front office. 
 
Our full teaching team for 2019-2020 is as follows: 
 

Year 3 Mrs Crumlish (nee 
Maure) 

Mr Smart Mrs Jordan 

Year 4 Mrs Hollick Mrs Kuma/Mrs 
Cornforth 

Mr Williams 

Year 5 Mrs Smith Mrs Vickers Miss Cavanagh 

Year 6 Mrs Cole Miss Stanley Mrs Gayther/Mrs 
Grantham 

Other Mrs Cato (SENCo) Mr McIntosh 
(Deputy Head) 

Mrs Summers 
(maternity leave) 

 Mrs Stevart (1:1 
tuition) 

  

 
 

Chelmsford Learning Partnership Vacancies 
 

The CLP are also recruiting an Operations Manager as well as a Facilities and Estates 
Manager from September 2019. If you are interested in these positions, click here to 
find out more. 

 

 
School Uniform Ordering 

 
New school uniform ready for September can now be 

ordered through www.myclothing.com which has 
replaced the Tesco uniform service and operates a 14 
day delivery promise as well as 5% cashback directly to 

our school. 
 
 

http://www.clptrust.com/578/operations-manager
http://www.myclothing.com/

